Sunday • Sept. 3, 2017





Rally Sunday Sept. 10 · 10 - 11 a.m.

Featuring

Chris Cakes of Ohio,

& their famous flying flapjacks

Rally Day is also "Bring a Friend to Church" day! Invitations are available at the Information Desk, on our website, and at facebook.com/standrewsanglican.

Men & Boys Brats Bash Sept 7

The annual Dave Cook Memorial Brats Bash, hosted by the Brotherhood of St. Andrew, will be Thursday, Sept. 7, on the lawn between the Parish House and the church. Festivities commence at 5 p.m. and food will be served *Please turn to back*



"Fashions & Fixin's" fun!

Common Ground Free Store's annual "Fashions & Fixin's" event last Friday, was an enormous success, and by all accounts St. Andrew's folks attending had quite the fun! Above are Patti and Larry Cooper, front; and Danielle Tranchina, Michelle Sattler and Bonnie Freeman, back. The evening was a celebration for all who have shared in Common Ground's mission of serving the community by sharing God's love and gifts. See inside for more details.

St. Andrew's will serve at the **Common Ground Free Store** in Delaware on Saturday, Sept. 16, from 9:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. If you're unavailable that morning, please consider coming from 1 to 3 p.m. to prepare the store for the next shopping day the following Tuesday. To volunteer or provide food please contact Diane Bobay, 614-846-6921 or bobayfamily@att.net, or Marty Scott, 614-284-0182 or mscott@standrewspolaris.org, or sign up at the Information Desk today or

next Sunday, or on our website — standrewspolaris.org.

The Daily Lectionary

Week of the Thirteenth Sunday after Pentecost · Sept. 2-9

Sunday, Sept. 3 — A.M.: Psalms 15, 16, 17; Ezekiel 11:14-20; Luke 7:36—8:3 P.M.: Psalm 18; Daniel 5; Matthew 7:1-14

Monday, Sept. 4 — A.M.: Psalms 19, 20, 21; Jeremiah 28; Ephesians 6:1-9 P.M.: Psalms 22, 23; Jeremiah 29:1-20; John 8:31-59

Tuesday, Sept. 5 — A.M.: Psalms 24, 25, 26; Jeremiah 32:1-15; Ephesians 6:10-24 P.M.: Psalms 27, 28, 29; Jeremiah 32:16-35; John 9

Wednesday, Sept. 6 — A.M.: Psalms 30, 31; Jeremiah 32:36-44; Philippians 1:1-11 P.M.: Psalms 32, 33, 34; Jeremiah 33:1-13; John 10:1-21

Thursday, Sept. 7 — A.M.: Psalms 35, 36; Jeremiah 33:14-26; Philippians 1:12-30 P.M.: Psalm 37; Jeremiah 34:(1-7) 8-35: John 10:22-42

Friday, Sept. 8 — A.M.: Psalms 38, 39, 40; Jeremiah (36) 37; Philippians 2:1-11 P.M.: Psalms 41, 42, 43; Jeremiah 38:1-13; John 11:1-44

Saturday, Sept. 9 — A.M.: Psalms 44, 45, 46; Jeremiah 38:14-28 (39); Philippians 2:12-30 P.M.: Psalms 47, 48, 49; Jeremiah 40 (41); John 11:45-57

Sunday, Sept. 10 — A.M.: Psalms 50, 51, 52; Ezekiel 18:1-4, 19-32; Luke 9:46-62 P.M.: Psalms 53, 54, 55; Daniel 6:1-23 (24-28); Matthew 7:15-29

Next Sunday's Lectionary · Sept. 10 (Fourteenth Sunday after Pentecost, Year A)

First Reading: Ezekiel 33:1-11 Psalm 119:33-48 (BCP 766)
Second Reading: Romans 12:9-21 Gospel: Matthew 18:15-20

Prayers for the Church

Anglican Cycle of Prayer: Following the Anglican Cycle of Prayer, please pray for Assisting Bishop Dr. Katherine Jefferts Schori and the clergy and people of the Diocese of San Diego; and for Bishop David Rice and the clergy and people of the Episcopal Diocese of San Joaquin.

The Episcopal Diocese of San Diego was established in 1974, more than 100 years after the first Episcopal Eucharist was celebrated in the region, when it separated from the Episcopal Diocese of Los Angeles. The Diocese of San Diego comprises 20,000 members and 45 congregations, and it extends from Murrieta to the Mexican border, and from the Pacific Ocean to Yuma, Arizona. The Diocese operates 10 preschools and two primary schools.

Located in central California, the Diocese of San Joaquin was created in 1910 by the division of the Diocese of California. In December 2007, the great majority of the delegates to Diocesan Convention voted to leave The Episcopal Church and form the Anglican Diocese of San Joaquin. The great majority of priests and parishioners followed suit. At the time of the division, the Diocese had more than 8,000 members. Today, the Episcopal Diocese of San Joaquin has 20 parishes and 2,100 members. The Anglican Diocese of San Joaquin, headed by Bishop Eric Menees, has 41 parishes and an unlisted number of members but probably more than 5,000.

Please pray especially that the will and guidance of the Holy Spirit be manifest in all dioceses and for evangelism and outreach to youth.

Anglican Diocese of the Great Lakes Cycle of Prayer: Please pray for the Rev. Canon Peter Matthews, Deacon Andee Marks, and the people of St. Patricks, Lexington, Ky.

Parish Cycle of Prayer: Please pray for Randy and Linda Smith; Shawn, Nikki, Braeden and Kiera Snead; the Brotherhood of St. Andrew; and our upcoming Rally Day.

ARDF collecting for hurricane relief

The Anglican Relief and Development Fund (ARDF) is now collecting contributions toward relief efforts in states affected by Hurricane Harvey. If you'd like to contribute to hurricane relief efforts through ARDF you may write a check payable to St. Andrew's with "ARDF" in the memo section and place it in the offering basket this weekend. We'll forward your gift, along with others made through the church, on to ARDF.

Please continue to keep all those affected by Hurricane Harvey in your prayers.

Women's Bible Study resumes Tuesday, Sept. 19

The Tuesday morning Women's Bible Study small group will resume their regular meetings on Sept. 19. The group, which is facilitated by Tally Whitehead, director of spiritual formation, meets on the first and third Tuesdays, from 9:30 to 11 a.m., at the Parish House.

All women of the parish and their friends are welcome to attend. This is a perfect time to join in because the group will be starting a new study!

Encouragement for your prayer time with God

No matter how deep your need is, God can fill it "For he will deliver the needy who cry out, the afflicted who have no one to help." (*Psalm 72:12*) "And my God will meet all your needs according to the riches of his glory in Christ Jesus." (*Philippians 4:19*) — *From the St. Andrew's Prayer Ministries Team*

Wednesday Noon Prayer

The weekday Prayer Service is now being held in the Sanctuary at noon every Wednesday. Prayer is offered with special intention for our parish, the city, the state, the nation and the world, as well as for individual prayer needs.

Common Ground hosts annual 'Fashions & Fixin's' fund-raiser

The annual "Fashions & Fixin's" event, hosted by the Common Ground Free Store (CGFS) last Friday, was an enormous success.

CGFS, for eleven years, has had the privilege of serving the community by sharing God's love and gifts — meals, clothing, household items, and more — all in a place of warm hospitality where every person no matter their race, color or gender is on "common ground." This night was a celebration for all who have shared in this mission.

There was a raffle, silent auction, fashion show, live auction, a pianist to entertain during the evening, and a live auctioneer. A great emcee introduced people who told stories about how the Free Store in many ways helps people with their needs. These stories brought tears to many and truly touched many hearts.

Thank you to Ryan and Diane Bobay; Carlo and Rachel Cherubini; Larry and Patti Cooper; Bonnie Freeman; Michelle Sattler; Frank and Marty Scott; Danielle Tranchina; Father Wil Verhoff; and Pete Wilkinson for representing St. Andrew's Anglican Church.

A special thanks to Jim and Sue Thomas, and Sue's mother Jean Chamblin, for their donation of a basket to the silent auction, and to Diane Bobay for coordinating a basket from St. Andrew's, one of the event's sponsors.

We're hoping that you can join us in this wonderful celebration next year!

Brats Bash -

Continued from the front

from around 5:30 until our supply (or the chef!) is exhausted.

We are having the Bash in September in hopes that more can attend since August was so busy with back-to-school activities and late vacations. All men and boys of the parish are invited. Please feel free to bring guests from outside the parish.

The only thing we ask is that you acknowledge on the sign-up sheet the number of folks in your party so that we can purchase the proper amount of supplies. Sign-up sheets are available at the church, or you may sign up online at standrewspolaris.org under the "Coming Up" column on the right side of the page.

As usual we will have brats, hot dogs, baked beans and all the trimmings. The dinner is free, but we will be taking up a donation to help pay for the food ... if you are so inclined. Although we will supply soft drinks and water, please feel free to BYOB.

If you have any questions please contact Ed Summers at 614-371-1649 or see any member of the Brotherhood of St. Andrew.

Celebrate Marriage group begins new study Sept. 12

The Celebrate Marriage Small Group will begin a new study, "Laugh Your Way to a Better Marriage," on Tuesday, Sept. 12, at 6 p.m. in the Parish House Conference Room.

In this video study, author Mark Gungor makes learning the dynamics of male/female relationships fun, effective, and memorable. Sessions include "The Tale of Two Brains," "How to Stay Married and Not Kill Anybody," and more.

To give more people the opportunity to participate, each session will be offered twice a month on the following schedule:

Session 1: Tuesday, Sept. 12 and Thursday, Sept. 21 (repeat)

Session 2: Thursday, Oct. 5 and Tuesday, Oct. 10 (repeat)

Session 3: Thursday, Oct. 19 and Tuesday, Oct. 24 (repeat)

Session 4: Thursday, Nov. 9 and Tuesday, Nov. 14 (repeat)

Session 5: Tuesday, Nov. 28 and Thursday, Dec. 7 (repeat)

Session 6: Tuesday, Dec. 12 and Thursday, Dec. 21 (repeat)

All married couples are welcome!

For more information, please contact Larry and Patti Cooper, celebratemarriagegroup@gmail.com or 740-369-0832.

SALT gathering Sunday, Sept. 24

We know that the start of school and end of summer is a busy time for many. Because we want to give ministries time to evaluate the goals they set at last year's St. Andrew's Leadership Touchstone (SALT) gathering and develop their goals for the coming year, we've postponed our annual SALT conference to Sunday, Sept. 24. We're asking ministry leaders to gather with your teams between now and then and come prepared to share your evaluations and new goals at that time.

In addition to this follow-up, we'll focus on feedback from the Annual Meeting and Lenten series, and look at ways to connect with one another and welcome others into our ministries, our church, and our lives.

We will once again have snacks, swag, fellowship and fun, plus a short time of worship.

We hope everyone can prioritize this one afternoon by marking your calendars now to attend! Come ready to focus not so much on outcomes as to enjoy the conversation and journey with each other as we unite for our mission to "transform the world through Christ, one heart at a time!"

Online registration is now open, and there is also a signup sheet in the Narthex. If you have any questions please see Tally Whitehead, director of Christian Formation, at church or email her at twhitehead@standrewspolaris.org.

Fr. Ed's teaching notes on the recent Adult Forum series, "The Four Gospels: History, Literature, and Faith," are now available to download from our website, standrewspolaris.org, or from www.facebook.com/standrewsanglican

Harvest Festival Saturday, Sept. 30!

Our 7th annual **St. Andrew's Harvest Festival & Sale** is just four weeks away, on Saturday, Sept. 30. We hope to make this

year's event bigger and better than ever,

and we need your help to do it! Volunteer sign-ups begin today, so please take a look at the signup sheet in the Narthex and see where you can join in the

You may also sign up online through Sign Up Genius by visiting our website, standrewspolaris.org and clicking on "Harvest Festival Volunteers."

The Festival is a wonderful way to celebrate the bounty of God's harvest as we welcome our community to

St. Andrew's for a day of shopping, food, music, and entertainment.



We're still seeking vendors for our **Vendors Market**, as well as **Food Trucks**. Pick up a flyer at the Information Desk for details, and take a few flyers and/or information cards to share with your friends and favorite craftspeople!

Rummage sale drop-off dates **ø**

We'll begin the day at 9 a.m. with our famous **Rummage Sale**, and are now accepting donations of household items, furniture, electronics, toys, etc. that are in good, working condition. You may drop items off at the garage immediately behind the Parish House on these dates: Sunday, **Sept. 10**, from 12 to 2 p.m.; Tuesday, **Sept. 12**, from 12 to 2 p.m.; Friday, **Sept. 15**, from 5 to 7 p.m.; Sunday, **Sept. 17**, from 12 to 2 p.m.; Wednesday, **Sept. 20**, from 5 to 7 p.m.; and Friday, **Sept. 22**, from 5 to 7 p.m.

Raffle tickets available next weekend

Tickets for our annual raffle go on sale next weekend after each service. Plan to buy your tickets, and take a book or two to sell to friends and family! The tickets are \$5 each, or \$20 for a booklet of five. Top prize is a \$500 Visa gift card; second place prize, a \$150 Kroger gift card; and third and fourth place prizes, a \$50 gift card for a local dining establishment, and a \$50 gift card for a local retail establishment.

Music & Entertainment ø

We'll have **music** throughout the day, with 104.9 The River on hand to bring us their top contemporary Christian songs, and several talented musicians from St. Andrew's.

There will be **fun & games** aplenty for kids of all ages, including, of course, our kid-pleasing **Hayride & Pumpkin Patch**.

For more information, or to volunteer to help, please contact Lori Cornett, Harvest Festival coordinator, at lori_cornett@olsd.us or 614-218-9882.

Watch our website and "The Net" for details of this year's Festival, including a complete schedule of events, coming soon!

Harvest Festival Volunteer opportunities

7-9 a.m. Move tables & merchandise to

the parking lot

7-9 a.m. Set up

merchandise on

tables

8 a.m. Set up welcome

tent & cashier

table

8 a.m. Set up the

Pumpkin Patch

9-11:30 a.m. Rummage sale

cashiers

9-11:30 a.m. Crowd overseers

9-11:30 a.m. Welcome/Info

Table

11:30 a.m.-2 p.m. Rummage sale

cashiers

11:30 a.m.-2 p.m. Crowd overseers

11:30 a.m.-2 p.m. Welcome/Info

Table

2-4 p.m. Tear down &

clean up

Urgent appeal for Nursery Volunteers

We have a current urgent need for volunteers to serve our youngest members in the Nursery this summer! This is an ideal ministry for grandmothers and grandfathers with grandchildren out of town who would like to get some cuddle time!

We need folks to serve one Sunday a month at either the 9 a.m. or 11:15 a.m. service., and during the 10:15 to 11 a.m. "Grow in Faith" discipleship hour. There is a speaker in the Nursery, so you won't have to miss hearing the sermon, and children join their parents for Communion, so you'll be able to receive Communion, too.

Please contact Tally Whitehead, 740-548-1765 / twhitehead@ standrewspolaris.org to volunteer.